## F.O.G. Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2020 ● 6pm ● Via Zoom

- Opening: Nick Dorst
  - Meeting started right at 6- some parents trickled in a few minutes late
  - All FOG Board members are present
    - FOG is still in need of a President and Co-Vice President
- Teacher's Report: Mr. Matt Mair, P.E. Teacher
  - Mrs. Carruth presented the presentation that Mr.
    Mair created for the School Board meeting about how he has been involved in INPACT: Interrupting Prolonged Sitting with Activity
    - INPACT has been developed by the U of M School of Kinesiology
    - It is an evidence-based study showing the benefits of getting kids up and moving during this age of virtual learning and sitting in front of a computer for long periods of time
    - The activities are home-based and enables
      Michigan's K-12 students access to activities
      based on their age-range/developmental skills
    - Mr. Mair has created 10 videos for Detroit Public Television
- Principal's Report: Mrs. Carruth
  - Mrs. Carruth spent lots of time explaining the new parent survey that was sent out to parents about the choices for students for the 2<sup>nd</sup> semester.

- YOU WILL NOT MAKE THE WRONG DECISION;
  base your answers off of what you think is best for your family alone
  - Mrs. Carruth mentioned that if your circumstances change at any point after completing the survey, please call her so she can help you
- This survey is for preparation purposes ONLY
  - There is still no date for the school opening for in-person learning
- It is a semester commitment, just like the survey before school began
- You can change your choice from what is currently is (i.e. If your student is in Virtual Academy, you can now place them in Option 1, Hybrid-Remote)
- Hybrid-Remote students will go to in-person learning based off of whichever model the School Board approves and WHEN they vote that it is safe to return to in-person learning
  - Hybrid-Remote students will go 2 days a week, either Monday and Tuesday or Thursday and Friday from 9:30-3:00
  - The kids that are not at school on the day will have morning check-ins from 9-9:30 and 3:10-3:50
- Specials Teachers will be available for support during in-person hours for kids that are at home
- Wednesdays will be a complete virtual day for all

- Small Group times
- Asynchronous afternoons for teacher planning and meetings, etc.
- Special Education students will go 4 days/week
  - 2 days with their class and 2 days with their support teachers
- GSRP will follow whatever the Elementary model is
- Latch Key will be available based on interest and if staffing needs can be met
- Classrooms are cohorted
  - Plastic shields around desks to encourage distancing while travelling throughout the classrooms
  - Manipulatives and supplies will not be shared; there will be some for each student
    - Chromebooks will not be going back and forth from home to school; inperson learning will not be using them while at school
    - Mrs. Carruth made the point that Elementary students will not be travelling outside of the classrooms so anything COVID related will be easier contained
- There will be a possible vote at the next School Board meeting
  - January 12, 2021 at 6:30 pm

- The link is on the Board page of the Clarenceville website
- **December Events:** Nick Dorst
  - The Five Below fundraiser is going on right now until December 19<sup>th</sup>
    - YOU NEED THE FLYER
  - There will not be a January dinner due to the current restaurant shutdown
  - There is the possibility of a February dinner
    - Menchie's Frozen Custard
- Sports Director Report: Stacey Wittscheck
  - There's no sports. Thanks, Covid.
- Treasurer's Report: Jackie Hart
  - There were no expenses in November
  - O November Income:
    - Funds2Orgs Shoe Drive- \$146.80
    - Bottle/Can Drive-\$360 (and there's more bags to process!)
    - Savings Account Interest- \$0.08
  - Possible December Expenses- \$750 for the 2019-2020
    Scholarship Recipient
  - There is December Income potential from the Five Below Fundraiser
- The next FOG meeting is on January 12, 2021 at 6pm
  - It will be via Zoom
- Joy motioned to end the meeting at 7:11pm
  - Stacey seconded it